
Celebrating International Lighthouse & 
Lightship Weekend, August 14-16, 2015

QRO
MONTHLY NEWSLETTER OF THE PALOS VERDES AMATEUR RADIO CLUB

SEPTEMBER 2016

Restoring vintage amateur 

radios:  You can do it

Our fellow PVARC member Rocco Lardiere, N6KN, will 
present how to restore older amateur radios and 
related gear at our September 21 monthly meeting.

wƻŎŎƻΩǎ ƛƳǇǊŜǎǎƛǾŜ ŎƻƭƭŜŎǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ǾƛƴǘŀƎŜ ŀƳŀǘŜǳǊ 
radios spans six decades, nearly all of these radios 
having required restoration after being purchased at 
swap meets and other sources.

Rocco will explain why not to plug in a vintage radio 
without first doing some testing and voltage 
adjustments.  He will bring an older transceiver and 
demonstrate how to perform several essential 
resistance and voltage checks, in addition to gently 
powering-up these radios using a Variac transformer.  

See you on September 21 for an interesting talk. Â

ñRestoring vintage amateur 

radio equipmentò

Rocco Lardiere, N6KN

PVARC Monthly Meeting,

Wednesday, Sept. 21, 2016, 7:30 pm at 

Fred Hesse Community Park,

29301 Hawthorne Blvd., 

Rancho Palos Verdes, 

Visitors Welcome.

Optional no-host pre-meeting dinner 

from 5:30-7:00 pm in the  Red Onion 

Restaurant, 706 Silver Spur Road, 

Rolling Hills Estates  (no reservation 

required, order what you wish from the 

full menu.) 
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The PVARCôs 2016 International Lighthouse & 

Lightship Weekendéthat wasnôt

Lǘ ǿŀǎ ǎǘƛƭƭ άƛƴǘŜǊƴŀǘƛƻƴŀƭΣέ ōǳǘ ǊŜǇƭŀŎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ t±!w/Ωǎ LƴǘŜǊƴŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ [ƛƎƘǘƘƻǳǎŜ ϧ [ƛƎƘǘǎƘƛǇ ²ŜŜƪŜƴŘ ƛƴ 
mid-August was the making of an international motion picture.

tǊƻŘǳŎŜǊǎ ƻŦ ά5ǳƴƪƛǊƪέ--scheduled for release in July 2017--ŀōƻǳǘ DǊŜŀǘ .ǊƛǘŀƛƴΩǎ мфпл ƳƛƭƛǘŀǊȅ ǊŜǘǊŜŀǘ 
from France had booked the Pt. Vicente Lighthouse grounds for filming starting the day after our ILLW 
family picnic.  But placing movie equipment and props started the previous week.  The U.S. Coast Guard 
offered to accommodate our ILLW activities although the PVARC would have had to comply with 
numerous restrictions and confidentiality considerations.  Yet another factor in our decision to cancel

ILLW events was 
temporary removal 
of the safety fence 
along the bluffs at 
Pt. Vicente to 
facilitate filming.

For five days the 
Coast Guard dirt 
parking lot was filled 
with production 
trucks and trailers of 
all sizes, with other 
vehicles inside the 
lighthouse grounds.  
A huge crane lifted 
mock aircraft 
sections for filming 
άƻǾŜǊ-ǿŀǘŜǊέ ǾƛŜǿǎ 
from the cockpits. 

{ƻΧōŜŦƻǊŜ ƴŜȄǘ 
ȅŜŀǊΩǎ L[[² ǇƛŎƴƛŎ  
you must see 
ά5ǳƴƪƛǊƪέ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳ 
will see the ILLW 
ǘƘŀǘ ǿŀǎƴΩǘ ōǳǘ was 
still international. Â

Top photo:  

Production trailers filled 

the Coast Guard dirt 

parking lot.

Bottom photo:  A 

huge crane over twice 

the Lighthouse height 

lifted airplane sections 

for filming.
PHOTOS:  DIANA FEINBERG, AI6DF
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éSo thatôs how they did it
Seen from the Pt. Vicente Interpretive Center patio, the film crew photographed actors in cockpits of mock 
airplanes above the cliff edge.  Turning a large metal hub-and-spoke wheel on the front of airplanes allowed 
simulating side-to-ǎƛŘŜ ǊƻƭƭƛƴƎΦ  ¢ƘŜǎŜ ǇƘƻǘƻǎ ǎƘƻǿ ǇǊƻŘǳŎǘƛƻƴ ŀǘ tǘΦ ±ƛŎŜƴǘŜΩǎ ǘƛǇ ǿƘŜǊŜ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƎƘƻǊƴ ǳǎŜŘ ǘƻ ōŜΦ

A new safety 
fence along 
the bluff 
edges was 
installed 
after filming 
ended.Â

PHOTOS:

DIANA 

FEINBERG, 

AI6DF
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Please contact your U.S. Senators immediately to 

support H.R. 1301, the Amateur Radio Parity Act 

We have an opportunity to positively affect Amateur Radio for years to
come. H.R. 1301, the Amateur Radio Parity Act, has unanimously passed

the House of Representatives and moved on to the Senate for
consideration.

All you need to do is spend two minutes of your time to
send an email to your two Senators supporting the Bill.By doing so,
you will have helped the future of Amateur Radio by guaranteeing our
ability to have an effective outdoor antenna in a deed-restricted
community.

The number of people living in such communities grows exponentially
each year.Often, a ham homeowner has no choice but to live in a
community restricted by covenants.There are nearly 3/4 of a million
licensed hams in the United States, more than ever before.But that
may change if we are forced to live in a community that refuses to
allow an antenna.

Help yourself and help your fellow hams.Go to this link:

https://arrl.rallycongress.net/ctas/urge-senate-to-support-amateur-radio-parity-act

Enter your zip code and follow the prompts.The letters are there. 
All you need to do is fill in the blanks, hit save, then send.

¢ƘŀǘΩǎ ƛǘΦ¦ƴŘŜǊ н ƳƛƴǳǘŜǎ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ŘƻƴŜΦ

LŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ȅŜǘ ŘƻƴŜ ǎƻΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ Řƻ ǎƻ ǘƻŘŀȅΦ ¸ƻǳǊ ǾƻƛŎŜ Ŏƻǳƴǘǎ!Â
.

ñéBut my home has no CC&Rsò

bƻ //ϧwΩǎ ǿƘŜǊŜ ȅƻǳ ƭƛǾŜΚ  Congratulations.  But please still contact your two U.S. Senators to 
support H.R. 1301 in the Senate so this legislation can pass during the remainder of this year. 

It is becoming difficult to purchase new homes that have no CC&Rs, as the lenders to builders 
often require CC&Rs to preserve home values. Reportedly 90% of new homes built in the U.S. 
each year have some type of Covenants, Conditions, and Restrictions.  Congratulations if you 
live without CC&Rs, but help the future of amateur radio and lend your support for H.R. 1301.
Â

https://arrl.rallycongress.net/ctas/urge-senate-to-support-amateur-radio-parity-act
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Our Volunteer Examiner teams give ham license tests at Hesse 
Park four times annually and now could use additional team 
members.  

How about you?  See the next page for becoming an ARRL-
accredited Volunteer Examiner.

¢ƘŜ t±!w/Ωǎ ŦƻǳǊ ǘŜǎǘ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴǎ ŀƴƴǳŀƭƭȅ Ŧƻƭƭƻǿ ƻǳǊ ƘŀƳ ƭƛŎŜƴǎŜ 
classes taught by Walt Ordway, K1DFO.  We occasional have 
special test sessions for Palos Verdes Peninsula Unified School 
District staff members and personnel at the Providence Little 
Company of Mary Medical Centers in Torrance and San Pedro.

But we now seek new Volunteer Examiners to maintain our 
staffing flexibility.  Sometimes a weekend date we set for a test 
ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴ ƳƛƎƘǘ ƘŀǾŜ ŦŜǿ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ±9Ωǎ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ƻŦ ǘǊŀǾŜƭ ƻǊ 
family commitments.  Once in a while we need to change the 
ǘŜǎǘ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴ ŘŀǘŜ ōǳǘ ǘƘŜƴ ǘƘŜ ±9Ωǎ ƻǊƛƎƛƴŀƭƭȅ ƭƛƴŜŘ-up might 
have other commitments on the new date.

If you have a General Class license and become a Volunteer 
Examiner you may grade Technician Class exams.  With an 
Amateur Extra Class license you may grade Technician, General, 
and Extra Class exams.

hǳǊ Ŏƭǳō ƛǎ ŎƭŀǎǎƛŦƛŜŘ ŀǎ ŀ άCƛŜƭŘ-{ǘƻŎƪŜŘέ ±9 ǘŜŀƳΣ ƳŜŀƴƛƴƎ ŀƭƭ 
the blank forms, test booklets, and answer keys are securely 
stored by our designated ARRL VE Liaison.  Until late-2009 we 
had to request all test materials before each exam session and 
return them to the ARRL after the test, along with all paperwork 
from that testing.

WŜǊǊȅ {ƘŀǿΣ YLсww5Σ ǿŀǎ ƴŀƳŜŘ ǘƘŜ t±!w/Ωǎ !ww[ ±9 [ƛŀƛǎƻƴ 
last month.  He succeeds Diana Feinberg, AI6DF, who became 
ǘƘŜ t±!w/Ωǎ !ww[ ±9 [ƛŀƛǎƻƴ ƛƴ WŀƴǳŀǊȅ нлмл ōǳǘ Ƙŀǎ ƘŀŘ ƻǘƘŜǊ 
ARRL duties since June 2016.  Going forward, Jerry KI6RRD will 
safeguard all our test materials and lead our VE sessions.

Congratulations, JerryτŀƴŘ ƭŜǘΩǎ ƘŀǾŜ ƳƻǊŜ Ŏƭǳō ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ŀǎ 
ARRL-accredited Volunteer Examiners.Â

PVARCôs ARRL Volunteer Examiner team needs more 

VEôs; Jerry, KI6RRD, named PVARC ARRL VE Liaison
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Thank

How about You as a PVARC ARRL Volunteer Examiner?

Below:  Screen-shot from the ARRL website.  To review the Volunteer Examiner Manual visit: 

http://www.arrl.org/files/file/VEs/VE%20Manual%20Web%20FINAL%202014.pdf . To download the 

Volunteer Examiner Application form and 40-question open-book review visit: 

http://www.arrl.org/files/file/VEs/Prospective%20VE%20pkg%202014.pdf . Â

http://www.arrl.org/files/file/VEs/VE Manual Web FINAL 2014.pdf
http://www.arrl.org/files/file/VEs/Prospective VE pkg 2014.pdf


Palos Verdes Amateur Radio Club
An American Radio Relay League Affiliated-Club

Board of Directors:

President Diana Feinberg, AI6DF

Vice President Laura Behenna, KK6BFI

Treasurer Bob Sylvest, AB6SY

Secretary Ron Wagner, AC6RW

Directors Clay Davis, AB9A,

Ray Day, N6HE

Appointed Offices:

QRO Editor Diana Feinberg, AI6DF

Webmaster John Freeman, WW6WW

Club Librarian Bryant Winchell, W2RGG

K6PV QSL Manager Jeff Wolf, K6JW

K6PV Repeater Trustee Mel Hughes, K6SY

LAACARC Delegate Jeff Wolf, K6JW

VE Coordinator Dave Scholler, KG6BPH

VE ARRL Liaison Jerry Shaw, KI6RRD

Net Control Operators Malin Dollinger, KO6MD,

Dale Hanks, N6NNW, Bob Sylvest, AB6SY,

Ron Wagner, AC6RW, Dan Yang, K6DPY

Contacts:

QRO Editor: 310-544-2917, ai6df@arrl.net

Webmaster:  310-541-6971, jrfree@cox.net

Email us:  k6pv@arrl.net

Website:   www.k6pv.org

Mailing Address:

Palos Verdes Amateur Radio Club  

PO Box 2316

Palos Verdes Peninsula, CA 90274-8316

Monthly Meetings:

Third Wednesday (except August and December) at 

7:30 pm at Fred Hesse Park, 29301 Hawthorne Blvd., 

Rancho Palos Verdes, CA.  Visitors always welcome.

Repeaters (Open, though often listed as ñClosedò):

Club:  K6PV, 447.120 MHz (-), PL 100.0, CTCSS

ñPV-Westò: K6IUM, 449.980 MHz (-), PL 173.8, CTCSS

To order a Club badge:

Karen Freeman, KG6BNN, 310-541-6971

To order a Club jacket or patch:

Dave Scholler, KG6BPH, 310-373-8166

QRO is published monthly by the Palos Verdes Amateur 

Radio Club, ©2016 all rights reserved.  For permission to 

reprint please contact PVARC at: k6pv@arrl.net

Front page photo ðThe Pt. Vicente Lighthouse just after a 

summer sunset before the darkness of night
PHOTO:  DIANA FEINBERG, AI6DF
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Ò PVARCôs financial report is available upon request 

to any member.

PVARC radio operators will 

be at ñRide With The Tideò 

bike tour on Sept. 24

¢ƘŜ t±!w/Ωǎ ǊŀŘƛƻ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛŎŀǘƛƻƴ ǘŜŀƳ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ нлмс 
άwƛŘŜ ²ƛǘƘ ¢ƘŜ ¢ƛŘŜέ /ƘŀǊƛǘȅ .ƛƪŜ ¢ƻǳǊ όŦƻǊƳŜǊƭȅ w!¢ 
Beach Bike Tour) rides again on Saturday, Sept. 24.   

²ŜΩǾŜ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘŜŘ ǘƘŜ .ƛƪŜ ¢ƻǳǊΩǎ ƻǊƎŀƴƛȊŜǊΣ ǘƘŜ 
South Bay Sunrise Rotary Club, since the initial RAT 
.ŜŀŎƘ .ƛƪŜ ¢ƻǳǊ ƛƴ нлмлΦ  ¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ǘƻǳǊ ǊŜǘǳǊƴǎ ǘƻ 
its original start/finish at Torrance Beach after four 
years at Redondo Beach King Harbor where it was 
ǇŀƛǊŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ŎƛǘȅΩǎ [ƻōǎǘŜǊ CŜǎǘƛǾŀƭΦ

After the Rotary Club recently changed some support 
locations PVARC radio operators will now be at:

Net Control and Start/Finish:
Á Torrance Beach

At SAG Stops for bicyclists:
Á El Segundo (Dockweiler State Beach)
Á Playa del Rey (Ballona Creek bridge)
Á El Segundo (Bay Club, Park Place & Douglas St.)
Á Torrance (Anza & Torrance Blvd.)
Á Torrance (Zamperini Field Airport)
Á Rancho Palos Verdes (Miraleste Plaza)
Á San Pedro (Battleship Iowa)
Á Rancho Palos Verdes (Golden Cove Center)

Aboard roving vans:
Á North half
Á South half 

The South Bay Sunrise Rotary Club has expressed its 
appreciation for our work at this annual charitable 
eventτand we are glad to serve there. Â

file:///C:/Users/Diana/Searches/Documents/PVARC TREASURY final/PVARC_ROSTERs/Web Page roster 10-08-2010.xls
mailto:jrfree@cox.net
mailto:k6pv@arrl.net
http://www.k6pv.org/
mailto:k6pv@arrl.net
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PVARC and URAC operators 

ñConquer the Bridgeò

Labor Day marked the 8th annual Conquer the Bridge 
5.3 mile race at Los Angeles Harbor with nearly 4,000 
registered runners and walkers. Starting on Harbor Blvd. 
at 5th Street in San Pedro the course went north on 
Harbor Blvd. to the Vincent Thomas Bridge and across 
the bridge to a turnaround at Navy Way on Terminal 
Island.  The race returned across the bridge and back to 
Harbor Blvd. to the Finish line at 5th Street.

The event started at 7 AM and went well with only one 
minor injury reported.  Radio communications went 
reasonably well on the N6RPV 445.72 MHz repeater. It 
is very likely race will be held again next Labor Day. 

The PVARC and United Radio Amateur Club (URAC) had 
operators at many locations along the course, including 
ƘƛƎƘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ōǊƛŘƎŜΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ƻǇŜǊŀǘƻǊǎ ǿŜǊŜΥ {Ŏƻǘǘȅ 
K6NZL, Bob KI6BUK, Herb KO6RC, Tom KJ6JPZ, Denzel 
KG6QWJ, Bob W6HIP, Bob KE6JI, Matthew N6MDC, 
Glenn KJ6ATN, Cynthia AG6NW, and Walt K1DFO.Â

Above:  Runners ñConqueringò the Vincent Thomas Bridge above Los Angeles Harbor (2014 race photo).

Below:  The Battleship Iowa, photographed from the Vincent Thomas Bridge roadway after sunrise, is the PVARCôs 

October meeting topic and home of Battleship Iowa Amateur Radio Association.  PHOTOS:  DIANA FEINBERG, AI6DF


